- **648** ii **Grenville**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 22 Aug 1851 in Ontario; died 15 Jan 1856 in Ontario.
- **649** iii **Luther**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 24 Feb 1852 in Ontario; died 15 Aug 1859 in Ontario.
- **650** iv **Elizabeth**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 30 Aug 1853 in Ontario; died May 1909 in Ontario.
- **651** v **Calvin**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 12 Jul 1855 in Ontario; died 15 Apr 1857 in Ontario.
- **652** vi **Phylander**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>169</sup>, born 7 Sep 1857 in Gravenhurst, Muskoka, Ontario; died 8 Mar 1947 in Parry Sound, Parry Sound, Ontario.
- **653** vii **Dianthe**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 22 Apr 1859 in Ontario.
- **654** viii **John Wesley**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 7 Aug 1860 in Ontario; died 26 Nov 1940 in Ontario.
- **655** ix **Hannah Emma**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 15 Nov 1863 in Ontario; died 25 Sep 1865 in Ontario.
- **656** x **Phoebe**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 25 Feb 1867 in Ontario; died 25 May 1868 in Ontario.
- 657 xi Christie<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 22 Jan 1868 in Ontario; died aft. 1888.
- **658** xii **Jessie**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 11 Aug 1871 in Ontario; died 13 Dec 1922 in Lonford, Victoria, Ontario.
- Wallace<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>170</sup>, born 3 Mar 1875 in Gravenhurst, Muskoka, Ontario; died 18 Jul 1962 in Gravenhurst, Muskoka, Ontario; buried abt. 21 Jul 1962 in Mickle Memorial, Gravenhurst, Muskoka, Ontario. BIOGRAPHICAL NOTE: "Wallace was a Pioneer of Ryde township. He had been engaged in the lumber industry and later had a farm at Ryde Lake. He was a member of the United Church at Harmony Corner near Barkway; he was active in the Orange Lodge and in 1957 became an honourary member of the L.O.L. 1301 in Gravenhurst. He also had the Red Cross, the top award from the Black Knights. Funeral Services were conducted by the Reverend Douglas Muir, minister of the Bracebridge United Church. Burial was in the Mickle Memorial Cemetery; graveside services were conducted by the Orange Lodge and Lodge members acted as pallbearers" (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.77).

**284. Charles**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>171,172,173</sup>, born 3 Dec 1831 in Loughborough, Frontenac, Ontario; died 21 Nov 1912 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; buried 24 Nov 1912 in Sydenham Cem., Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario. He married (2) on 19 Feb 1859 in Sydenham, Frontenac,

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>169</sup>!BIRTH: Date given in 1901 Census of Ryde, Muskoka, Ontario.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>170</sup>!BIRTH: Date given in 1901 Census of Ryde, Muskoka, Ontario.

<sup>171</sup> DEATH: Death date given in Family Bible; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>1722!</sup>BIRTH: Source Family Register; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>173</sup>!MARRIAGE: Given as Feb 19 in "Clayton Purdy's Purdy Geneaology", p.3940; Also given as this date in the County Marriage Records of Ontario, Canada 1858-1869 Volume 16 Frontenac County & Kingston City (cited in Hancocks, 1986 p.99).

Ontario, Adeline Purdy<sup>174,175</sup>, born 5 Jul 1832 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario; died 18 Apr 1922 in Ontario, daughter of Gilbert Purdy and Lucy Ann (---).

### **Notes for Charles Ruttan**

BIOGRAPHY: "DEATH AT SYDENHAM Of Charles Ruttan on November 21st Aged Eighty-one. Born at Sydenham, where he resided all his life, Charles Ruttan died at his home, on Thursday, Nov. 21st. He was eighty-one years of age and his illness had been for some month's duration. The deceased old gentlemean had been one of the prominent residents of the county and had taken an active interest in its affairs up to a few years of his death. He was a member and reeve of the township of Loughboro council for a number of years, but retire a couple of years ago. He also represented Loughboro in the county council for about thrity-five years, serving on the important committees. The deceased was a liberal in politics, having held the office of clerk in the third division court for thirthy-five years, and a subscriber of the Whig all his life. He was a Methodist in religion, and the funeral was conducted by Rev. Mr. Tripp to Sydenham cemetery last Sunday. He is survived by his widow, who was Miss A Purdy, of the Bath Road, the couple having celebrated their fiftieth anniversary four years ago. Four children also remain: Dr. F. S. Ruttan, Woodstock; E. G. Ruttan, Sydenahm; Mrs. Ferguson, Inverary, and Miss A. Ruttan, of Newport, Rhode Island."

RESIDENCE: Bath Road, sydenham at time of death.

Children of Charles<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Adeline Purdy were as follows:

- Charles Henry<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>176,177</sup>, born 28 Oct 1859 in Sydenham, Frontenac, 660 Ontario; died 28 Apr 1861 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; buried abt. 1 May 1861 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario.
- Ella Blanche<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>178,179</sup>, born 1 Sep 1862 in Sydenham, Frontenac, 661 ii Ontario; died 26 Dec 1884 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; buried abt. 30 Dec 1884 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario.
- Ada Elizabeth<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>180,181</sup>, born 29 Jul 1864 in Sydenham, Frontenac, 662 iii Ontario; died 16 Apr 1929 in Rhode Island; buried abt. 20 Apr 1929 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario.
- Edwin Grant<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>182,183</sup>, born 14 Jan 1866 in Sydenham, Frontenac, 663 iv Ontario; died 19 Sep 1928 in Ontario. RESIDENCE: Sydenham at time of fathers death 1912.

 $<sup>^{174}</sup>$ !DEATH: SOURCE: Date given in Family Bible photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>175</sup>!BIRTH DATE: Given in Family Register. The County Marriage Records of Ontario (cited in Hancocks, 1986 p.99) record Adeline as 23 at the time of her marriage on February 19, 1859. If correct, that means Adeline was born in 1836 <sup>176</sup>!DEATH: Date given in Family Bible; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>177</sup> BIRTH: Clayton Purdy's Purdy Geneaology p.3940; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>178</sup>!DEATH: Recorded as Dec 6th 1884 in Family Bible; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

 $<sup>^{179}\!!\</sup>text{BIRTH:}$  Clayton Purdy's Purdy Geneaology p.3940. Photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>180</sup> DEATH: Date in Family Bible; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>181!</sup>BIRTH: Date in "Clayton Purdy's Purdy Geneaology" p.3940; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>182</sup>!DEATH: Date given in Family Bible; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>183</sup>!BIRTH: Date in "Clayton Purdy's Purdy Geneaology" p.3940; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

- **Susan Fowler**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>184,185</sup>, born 3 Aug 1868 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; died 28 Oct 1942 in Ontario; buried abt. 1 Nov 1942. RESIDENCE: Inverary, Ontario at time of father's death in 1912.
- **Franklin Sheldon**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>186,187</sup>, born 5 Apr 1870 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; died 12 Jan 1942 of Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; buried abt. 16 Jan 1942 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario. OCCUPATION: Doctor. MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1839098. NAME: Surname perhaps spelled "Tobias".
- **666** vii **Amerilla**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1883 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; died 1955 of Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; buried 1955 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario. NAME: perhaps Merilla or Rilly RESIDENCE: Newport, Rhode Island at time of Father's death in 1912.

**291. Peter**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>188,189,190</sup>, born 1837/39 in Loughborough, Frontenac, Ontario. He married abt. 1860 in Ontario, **Sarah E See**<sup>191</sup>, born 3 Apr 1846 in Ontario; died 9 May 1923 in Pamelia, Jefferson, New York, daughter of William See and Elizabeth (---).

Children of Peter<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Sarah E See were as follows:

- **667** i **Margaret**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1861 in Ontario.
- **668** ii **Mary Jane**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1866 in Ontario.
- **669** iii **Victoria**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1870 in Ontario.
- **670** iv **William B**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1872 in Ontario; died 1935 in Theresa, Jefferson, New York.
- **671** v **Ella U**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1873 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; died aft. 1897.
- **672** vi **Jennie**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1874 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; died aft.
- **673** vii **Sarah Annie**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1877 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; died aft. 1903.
- **674** viii **Rhoda E**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1879 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario; died aft. 1897.
- **675** ix **Charles Delbert**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 5 Apr 1885 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; died 4 Apr 1924 in Oakland, Alameda, California.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>184</sup>!DEATH: Date in family bible; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>185</sup>!BIRTH: Date in "Clayton Purdy's Purdy Geneaology" p.3940; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>186</sup>!DEATH: Date in family bible; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>187]</sup> BIRTH: Date in "Clayton Purdy's Purdy Geneaology" p.3940; photocopy in possession of M. O. Ruttan.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>188</sup>!CENSUS: Family is found in the 1871 Loughborough, Ontario Census

<sup>189!</sup>BIRTH: Peter is listed in the County Marriage Registers of Ontario as 25 years old when he married on October 19, 1864. If correct, he was born in 1839 (Hancocks, 1986 p.99).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>190</sup>!MARRIAGE: County Marriage Registers of Ontario, Canada 1858-1869 Volume 16 Frontenac County & Kingston City; Compiled & edited by Elizabeth Hancocks, C.G.; Agincourt, Ontario: Generation Press; 1986 p.99).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>191</sup>!BIRTH: Sarah's age is given as 16 at the time of her marriage on October 19, 1864. If correct, she was born in 1848 (Hancocks, 1986 p.99).

Arthur L H<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>192</sup>, born 3 Sep 1887 in Ontario; died 29 May 1906 in 676 New York; buried abt. 3 Jun 1906 in Watertown, Jefferson, New York.

294. Lorenzo Henry<sup>10</sup> Ruttan<sup>193</sup>, born 4 Oct 1849 in Ontario; died 16 Oct 1928 of Portland, Hastings, Ontario; buried in Verona Cem., Portland, Frontenac, Ontario. He married (1) on 25 Dec 1871 in Lennox&Addington, Ontario, Catharine J Switzer, born 1849; died 1887 of Portland, Hastings, Ontario. He married (2) aft. 1882, Alice Blanche Wheeler, born 1862; died 14 May 1954 of Portland, Hastings, Ontario, daughter of Isaac Wheeler.

Children of Lorenzo Henry<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Catharine J Switzer were as follows:

- Byron Wellington<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born abt. 1873 in Frontenac, Ontario; died 677 abt. 1873 in Frontenac, Ontario.
- **Byron Wellington**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>194</sup>, born 11 Oct 1875 in Bell Rock, Frontenac, 678 ii Ontario: died 1952 in Ontario.

295. James Miles<sup>10</sup> Ruttan<sup>195</sup>, born 1851 in Moskow, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 7 Mar 1909 in Hinchinbrooke, Frontenac, Ontario. He married in 1876 in Ontario, Alice Almira Peters, born 1859 in Ontario; died 1932 in Ontario.

#### Notes for James Miles Ruttan

BIRTH: Near Lorimer Lake?

Children of James Miles<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Alice Almira Peters were as follows:

- Damon Edgar<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 1877/79 in Ontario; died 1942 in Boonville. 679 Oneida, New York.
- **Lillian May**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born Aug 1881 in Ontario; died 30 Sep 1946 in 680 ii Campbellford, Northumberland, Ontario.
- Mina Avelina<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 3 Apr 1883 in Wagarville, Ontario; died in 681 iii Ontario. NAME: May be spelled "Avelena".
- William<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born abt. 1885 in Ontario; died aft. 1930 in Ontario. 682 iv
- David James<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 3 Jan 1888 in Ontario; died 7 Dec 1971 of 683  $\mathbf{V}$ Hinchinbrooke, Frontenac, Ontario; buried in Echo Lake Cem., Hinchinbrooke, Frontenac, Ontario.
- Alice Almira<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 10 Aug 1889 in Ontario; died 12 Apr 1975 in 684 vi Ontario.
- John Alexander<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 29 Feb 1892 in Ontario; died 9 Apr 1963 in 685 vii Parry Sound, Parry Sound, Ontario. MILITARY SERVICE: "He served overseas with the Canadian Army in World war I." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.80).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>192</sup>!MARRIAGE: not married

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>193</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1838914.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>194</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1839098.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>195</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Death Index; LDSfilm 1819302; Reg. 012250.

Archie<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>196</sup>, born 1896 in Ontario; died 1922 in Smyrna, Chenango, 686 viii New York.

**296.** Charles Noble<sup>10</sup> Ruttan, born 24 May 1854 in Ontario; died 21 Apr 1923 in Ontario. He married abt. 1877 in Ontario, Clarinda Peters, born Dec 1859; died aft. 1902 in Ontario.

## Notes for Charles Noble Ruttan

RESIDENCE: Camden township.

Children of Charles Noble<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Clarinda Peters were as follows:

- Maggie<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 22 Oct 1878 in Ontario; died aft. 1905 in Ontario. 687
- George Wellington<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 1 Mar 1888 in Ontario; died 4 Aug 688 ii 1975 in Ontario.
- Christina Rosella<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 27 Aug 1896 in Ontario; died 19 Oct 1958 689 iii
- Harvey<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 23 Oct 1900 in Ontario; died 15 Apr 1918 in 690 iv
- **Robert**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1902 in Ontario. 691  $\mathbf{V}$

297. Mary Jane<sup>10</sup> Ruttan<sup>197</sup>, born 1857 in Ontario; died aft. 1877 in Ontario. She married on 2 Dec 1876 in Ontario. Charles D VanAlstine, born 1854 in Richmond.

Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died aft. 1877 in Ontario, son of D S VanAlstine. Children of Mary Jane<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Charles D VanAlstine were as follows:

Walter Benson<sup>11</sup> VanAlstine, born 1 Jun 1877 in Ernestown, 692 Lennox&Addington, Ontario.

298. William Coulter<sup>10</sup> Ruttan<sup>198</sup>, born 4 Mar 1859 in Camden, Kent, Ontario; died 18 Oct 1911 in Fredericksburg, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; buried aft. 18 Oct 1911 in McDowall Cem., Sandhurst, Fredericksburg, Ontario. He married (1) abt. 1885 in Ontario, Agnes **Tryon**<sup>199</sup>, born abt. 1859 in Ontario; died 1 May 1877 in Camden, Kent, Ontario. He married (2) abt. 1888 in Ontario, **Martha Etta Snider**<sup>200</sup>, born 24 Dec 1867; died 28 Nov 1923 in Ontario.

## **Notes for Agnes Tryon**

**DEATH: Died of Consumption** 

<sup>196</sup>!DEATH: Died in house fire with wife.

 $<sup>^{197}</sup>$ !MARRIAGE: Witnesses were Lorenzo Ruttan and Annie Ellen Young and MAry Richardson of Napanee <sup>198</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Death Index; LDS film 1819302; Reg. 018826.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>199</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Death Index, LDS film 1819302, Reg. 009484.

 $<sup>^{200}!</sup>$  CEMETERY: McDowall Memorail Cemetery, South Fredericksburgh, #33, Sanhurst, Ontario.

Children of William Coulter<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Agnes Tryon were as follows:

**693** i **Grace**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>201</sup>, born 17 Feb 1886 in Ontario; died 11 Feb 1936 in Ontario.

Children of William Coulter<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Martha Etta Snider were as follows:

- **694** i **Harold**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 8 Jul 1889 in Ontario; died 17 Aug 1928 in Ontario.
- **Everton**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>202</sup>, born 2 Nov 1890 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario; died 20 Nov 1976 in Ontario; buried in McDowall Cem., Fredericksburg, Lennox&Addington, Ontario. BIRTH: Hotel Dieu Hospital in Kingston, Ontario RESIDENCE: Sillsville, Ontario MARIAGE: unmarried
- **Ernest**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>203</sup>, born 30 May 1892 in Ernestown, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died Jul 1965 of Sandhurst, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; buried Jul 1965 in St. Pauls', Sandhurst, Lennox&Addington, Ontario.

  OCCUPATION: Commercial fisherman. RESIDENCE: RR 1, Bath, Lennox & Addington, Ontario.
- **697** iv **Ruby Pearl**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1 Mar 1896 in Ontario.
- **698** v **Stewart**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 28 Jun 1899 in Ontario; died aft. 1939 in Ontario.
- **699** vi **Archie Sharpe**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 25 Nov 1900 in Ontario; died 3 Oct 1939.
- **700** vii **Russell**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>204</sup>, born 20 Dec 1905 in Ontario; died 15 Feb 1942 in Ontario; buried aft. 15 Feb 1942 in McDowall Cem., Fredericksburg, Lennox&Addington, Ontario.

**299. John Allen**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 8 Jan 1862 in Moskow, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 18 Jul 1956 of Harrowsmith, Frontenac, Ontario; buried abt. 22 Jul 1956 in Harrowsmith Cem., Harrowsmith, Frontenac, Ontario. He married (1) abt. 1882 in Ontario, **Edith Elizabeth Switzer**, born 11 May 1861 in Ontario; died 20 Nov 1934 in Ontario, daughter of Amos Switzer and Nancy (---). He married (2) aft. 1934 in Ontario, **Edith Hunt**, born abt. 1885; died 1953 in Ontario.

#### Notes for John Allen Ruttan

OCCUPATION: "Drove the stage on the Harrowsmith to Kingston route from 1907 for six and a half years" (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.52).

Children of John Allen<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Edith Elizabeth Switzer were as follows:

- **701** i **Cyrus Franklin**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 13 Feb 1884 in Harrowsmith, Frontenac, Ontario: died 1966.
- **702** ii **William Henry**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>205</sup>, born 25 Mar 1888 in Black River, Jefferson, New York; died 31 Dec 1982 in Harrowsmith, Frontenac, Ontario.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>201</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1839098.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>202</sup>!CEMETERY: Buried in McDowall Memorial Cemetery, South Fredericksburgh, #33, Sandhurst, Ontario.

<sup>203</sup> CEMETERY: St. Paul's Anglican Church Cemetery, Sanhurst, #33, South Fredericksburgh. 1892 - 1965

<sup>2014</sup> CEMETERY: McDowall Memorial Cemetery, South Fredericksburgh, #33, Sanhurst, Ontario

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>205</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1844755.

BIOGRAPHICAL NOTE: "The Marriage Register records William Henry as a railway hand. In later years, he rendered invaluable service as Superintendant of the Harrowsmith Cemetery. He was extremely interested in family research and also in his greenhouse." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.82).

- **703** iii **Luella May**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 16 Sep 1894 in Ontario; died aft. 1918.
- **704** iv **Amos Leslie**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 28 Nov 1898 in Ontario; died 1974 in Ontario; buried in Wilmer Cem., Ontario.
- **705** v **Arthur A**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1902 in Ontario; died 1903 in Ontario.

**300. David Bell**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 28 Mar 1864 in Ontario; died 5 May 1944 in Ontario. He married abt. 1886 in Ontario, **Harriet Tompkins**, born abt. 1865 in Ontario; died aft. 1898 in Ontario.

Children of David Bell<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Harriet Tompkins were as follows:

- **706** i **Frederick Leroy**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 9 Jan 1888 in Ontario; died 1970 in Ontario.
- **707** ii **Clarence E**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 27 Apr 1893 in Colebrook, Ontario; died 1970 in Ontario.
- **708** iii **Beatrice L**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1898 in Ontario; died 21 Jul 1971 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario; buried abt. 25 Jul 1971 in Newburgh, Lennox&Addington, Ontario.

**304. Anthony**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 30 Oct 1844 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario; died 21 Apr 1931 in Des Moines, Polk, Iowa; buried abt. 25 Apr 1931 in Oakview Cemetery, Albia, Monroe, Iowa. He married in 1869 in Iowa, **Mary Matilda Heavlin**<sup>206</sup>, born May 1843 in Mills, Ohio; died Oct 1904 in Iowa.

## Notes for Anthony Ruttan

OCCUPATION: stationary engineer and farmer

RESIDENCE: He emigrated to the United states in 1868

Children of Anthony<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Mary Matilda Heavlin were as follows:

- **709** i **Francis C**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born Aug 1871 in Marion, Linn, Iowa; died aft. 1901.
- **710** ii **Margaret A**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born Nov 1874 in Marion, Linn, Iowa; died aft. 1893.
- **711** iii **Mary A**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1876 in Marion, Linn, Iowa; died aft. 1898.
- **712** iv **James William**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born Mar 1879 in Marion, Linn, Iowa; died aft. 1903.
- **713** v **Terry Edna**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 26 Apr 1882 in Marion, Linn, Iowa; died aft. 1899. BIRTH: Place given as Otley, Summit Twp, Marion, Iowa in IGI.
- **714** vi **Grover Cleveland**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 30 Nov 1885 in Marion, Linn, Iowa; died 17 Oct 1945 in Cathedral City, Riverside, California; buried in Oakview

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>206</sup>!CHILDREN: Had two children that died at birth. Their names are not known.

Cemetery, Albia, Monroe, Iowa. BIRTH: Place given as Pella, Lake Prairie Twp, Marion, Iowa in IGI.

**308. John C**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1854 in Ontario; died 1922 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; buried 1922 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario. He married abt. 1876 in Ontario, **Mary Eliza Slack**, born abt. 1856 in Loughborough, Frontenac, Ontario; died 6 Aug 1906 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario.

### Notes for John C Ruttan

NAME: "He always spelled his name 'Rettan,' which is the way it is found on his tombstone" (Ruttan 1986 p.52).

Children of John C<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Mary Eliza Slack were as follows:

- **715** i **Robert James**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 8 Jan 1877 in Ontario; died Feb 1953.
- **716** ii **Ella May**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1877/78 in Ontario; died 1935.
- **717** iii **Emma Jane**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 11 Sep 1880.
- **718** iv **Ida Amerilla**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 18 Dec 1883 in Ontario.
- **719** v **William Henry**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 30 Oct 1884/85 in Perch River, Jefferson, New York; buried in Perch River, Jefferson, New York. OCCUPATION: He was a Cheesemaker NAME: Known as "Harry"
- **720** vi **Sylvanus Bertrim**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>207</sup>, born 7 Dec 1881/87 in Ontario; died 1954 of Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; buried in Sydenham Cem., Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario. NAME: He was known as "Van".
- **721** vii **Edna Elitha**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 20 Feb 1889 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario; died aft. 1909.
- **722** viii **Myrtle Maud**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>208</sup>, born 6 Apr 1890/92 in Ontario; died 1926.
- **723** ix **Malissa**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 6 Dec 1895 in Ontario.
- **724** x **Grace Lorraine**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 10 May 1896/98 in Ontario.
- **725** xi **Flossie Mable**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 15 Jan 1897 in Ontario; died abt. 1972.
- **726** xii **George Alfred**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>209</sup>, born 2 Apr 1901 in Michigan; died Feb 1974 in Williamston, Ingham, Michigan.

**312. Jemima**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>210</sup>, born 14 Jun 1839 in Ontario; died 1919. She married on 2 Apr 1861 in Frontenac, Ontario, **Chester Nicholson Davey**<sup>211</sup>, born 1839 in Ontario; died 18 Apr 1917 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>207</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1844755.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>208</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1844755.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>209</sup>!DEATH: U.S. Social Security Death Index; Reg. 364-10-5545; Gives birth and death dates and places. <sup>210</sup>!MARRIAGE: Performed by Reverend T. A. Rogers; Marriage mentioned in County Marriage Registers of Ontario, Canada 1858-1869 Volume 16 Frontenac County & Kingston City; Compiled & edited by

Elizabeth Hancocks, C.G.; Agincourt, Ontario: Generation Press, 1986 p.99). <sup>211</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Death Index, LDS film 1411569, Reg. 013438.

# Notes for Chester Nicholson Davey

NAME: Spelled "Davy" in County Marriage Register (cited in Hancocks, 1986 p.99). Spelled "Chester Nicholson Davey" in Ontario Death Index.

Children of Jemima<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Chester Nicholson Davey were as follows:

**727** i **Adam W**<sup>11</sup> **Davey**, born 1863.

**313. Elizabeth Charlotte Ann**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>212</sup>, born 20 Jun 1842 in Ontario; died aft. 1863. She married on 12 Mar 1862 in Frontenac, Ontario, **Jacob S Wartman**, born 1833; died aft. 1863. Children of Elizabeth Charlotte Ann<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Jacob S Wartman were as follows:

**728** i **Charles**<sup>11</sup> **Wartman**, born 1863.

**314. Miles**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>213</sup>, born 14 Dec 1846 in Midland, Simcoe, Ontario; died aft. 1881 in Ontario. He married (1) on 8 Oct 1868 in Lennox&Addington, Ontario, **Mary Jane Davis**, born 1846 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario; died bef. 1924 in Ontario, daughter of Isaac Davis and Martha (---). He married (2) on 3 Dec 1924 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario, **Sarah Elizabeth Bond**<sup>214</sup>, born 18 Dec 1850; died 5 May 1938 in Ontario.

#### Notes for Miles Ruttan

BIRTH: Ernesttown, Midland District OCCUPATION: Farmer at Sydenham

MILITARY SERVICE: Served with the Frontenac Calvary receiving the Canada General Service Medal and clasp during the Fenian Raid of 1866.

DEATH: Died as a result of being kicked by his horse

#### Notes for Mary Jane Davis

OCCUPATION: Held her second class certificate in teaching

Children of Miles<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Mary Jane Davis were as follows:

- **729** i **Oliver Franklin**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 11 Mar 1871; died 1938.
- **730** ii **Eleanor Alma**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1 Feb 1877 in Ontario; died 1 Jan 1954 in Ontario.
- **Donald McLean**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 29 Jul 1881 in Ontario; died 15 Nov 1963 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario. BIOGRAPHICAL NOTE: "He was a farmer and a market gardener, and latterly operated a lunch counter. He served with the rank of Corporal in the Militia." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.85).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>212</sup>!MARRIAGE: Reverend Adams officiating. Marriage mentioned in County Marriage Registers of Ontario, Canada 1858-1869 Volume 16 Frontenac County & Kingston City; Compiled & edited by Elizabeth Hancocks, C.G.; Agincourt, Ontario: Generation Press; 1986, p.99).

<sup>213</sup>!MARRIAGE: "County Marriage Registers of Ontario, Canada 1858-1869 Volume 13 Lennox &

Addington County"; Compiled and edited by Elizabeth Hancocks, C.G.; Agincourt, Ontario: Generation Press; p.32).

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>214</sup>!MARRIAGE: Previously married to Mr. Marks

**315. John Wilson**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>215</sup>, born 5 Jan 1850 in Ontario; died 16 Feb 1919 in Loughborough, Frontenac, Ontario. He married on 22 Jan 1878 in Ontario, **Annie Marie Amey**, born 18 Aug 1856; died 22 Apr 1940 in Ontario.

### Notes for John Wilson Ruttan

MARRIAGE: Reverend Barnett officiating

Children of John Wilson<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Annie Marie Amey were as follows:

- **732** i **Frederick D**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 31 Oct 1878 in Ontario; died 3 Jun 1971 in Ontario.
- **733** ii **William W**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 5 Jul 1880 in Ontario; died 26 Nov 1938 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario.
- **734** iii **Florence Louise**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>216</sup>, born 18 Sep 1883 in Sydenham, Frontenac, Ontario; died 26 Mar 1975 in Ontario.
- **735** iv **Lila Verna**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 4 Feb 1887 in Ontario; died 4 Nov 1966 in Ontario.

**324. Sarah Jane**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>217</sup>, born 1838 in Ontario. She married on 4 Oct 1859 in Frontenac, Ontario, **Joseph Galloway**, born abt. 1838; died aft. 1859.

Children of Sarah Jane 10 Ruttan and Joseph Galloway were as follows:

736 i <sup>11</sup> Galloway

**331. Hannah Marks**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 28 Nov 1839 in Adolphustown, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 23 Nov 1924 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario. She married on 12 Jun 1867 in Ontario, **Robert Hunter**, born 18 Dec 1839 in Northumberland, England; died 30 Nov 1921 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario.

Children of Hannah Marks<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Robert Hunter were as follows:

- **John William**<sup>11</sup> **Hunter**<sup>218</sup>, born 20 Apr 1868 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario; died 15 Nov 1954 in Ontario.
- **738** ii **Emma Anna**<sup>11</sup> **Hunter**<sup>219</sup>, born 11 Dec 1870 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario; died 9 Apr 1959 in Ontario.

**332. Joseph Baillie**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 8 Dec 1841 in Hay Bay, Adolphustown, Ontario; died 1924 of Hillier, Prince Edward, Ontario; buried in Christ Church, Hillier, Prince Edward,

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>215</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Death Index; LDS film 1819302; Reg. 013921.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>216</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1839098.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>217</sup>!Marriage: Mentioned in County Marriage Registers of Ontario, Canada 1858-1869 Volume 16 Frontenac County & Kingston City; Compiled & edited by Elizabeth Hancocks, C.G.; Agincourt, Ontario:

Generation Press; 1986 p.99). <sup>218</sup>!MARRIAGE: Unmarried <sup>219</sup>!MARRIAGE: Unmarried

Ontario. He married on 29 Dec 1866 in Frontenac, Ontario, **Adelaide Maria Wycott**<sup>220,221</sup>, born 1845 in Picton, Prince Edward, Ontario; died 23 Oct 1924 of Hillier, Prince Edward, Ontario, daughter of James Wycott and Mary Ann (---).

## Notes for Joseph Baillie Ruttan

OCCUPATION: He was a medical Doctor by profession.

Children of Joseph Baillie<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Adelaide Maria Wycott were as follows:

- 739 i Harvey M<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>222</sup>, born 1869 in Ontario; died 1869 in Ontario.
- **T40** ii **Louisa Adella**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1870 in Ontario; died 1945 in Hillier, Prince Edward, Ontario; buried in Christ Church, Hillier, Prince Edward, Ontario.
- **741** iii **Ethel Mabel**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1874 in Ontario; died 1938 of Hillier, Prince Edward, Ontario; buried in Christ Church, Hillier, Prince Edward, Ontario.

**333. Henry Main**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 26 Jan 1844 in Pittsburgh, Frontenac, Ontario; died Nov 1923 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario. He married abt. 1877 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario, **Mary Hart**, died Feb 1917 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario.

### Notes for Henry Main Ruttan

MILITARY SERVICE: "He served during the Fenian Raids from the 2nd to the 22nd of June 1866 as a Corporal with the Prince of Wales Own Rifles at Kingston and at Cornwall, Ontario, where an attack by the Fenians was expected; he received the Canadian General Service Medal and Clasp." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.54).

OCCUPATION: He was for many years treasurer of James Richardson and Son of Kingston, Ontario.

Children of Henry Main<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Mary Hart were as follows:

- **T42** i **Emily**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>223</sup>, born 1876 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario; died 1960 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario.
- 743 ii Arthur Charles<sup>11</sup> Ruttan (Major), born 3 Mar 1878 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario; died 3 Nov 1918 in Winnipeg, Manitoba. BIOGRAPHICAL NOTE: "Arthur was educated in Kingston schools and at Queen's University. He went to Winnipeg in 1899 and joined James Richardson and Sons as their Western Manager opening their office just after the turn of the century. He was a member of the Winnipeg Grain Exchange and a Director of the Lake Shippers Clearing Association. He joined the 90th Winnipeg Rifles before the ourbreak of the Great War, 1914-1919, and in

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>220</sup>!BIRTH: Listed as 21 at the time of her marriage on December 29, 1866. If correct she was born in 1845 (Hancock, 1986 p.99).

<sup>(</sup>Hancock, 1986 p.99). <sup>221</sup>!NAME: Her middle name is spelled "Marua" in the County Marriage Register (cited in Hancock, 1986 p.99).

p.99). <sup>222</sup>!DEATH: Died at 2 weeks old <sup>223</sup>!MARRIAGE: Unmarried

1916 he assisted in raising the 144th Battalion and received the rank of Major. He went over seas and served with distinction in the Imperial Forces, then returned to Canada on furlough in 1918 and died very suddenly, one week after arriving in Winnipeg, in November 1918. He received the 1914-15 Star, the British War Medal, and the Victory Medal." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.86).

744 iii George Richardson<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 10 Jul 1880 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario; died 6 Aug 1939 in Winnipeg, Manitoba. mBIOGRAPHICAL NOTE: "George was in the grain business for a time, until the depression, when he became the proprietor of a cigar store where he worked until the time of his death on August 6, 1939, in Winnipeg." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.86).

**335. Sarah Amelia**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 14 Mar 1851 in Ontario; died 28 Dec 1932 in Ontario. She married bef. 1879 in Ontario, **Joseph Stevenson**, born 1850; died 1927 in Ontario, son of Philip H Stevenson and Harriet Pettingill.

## Notes for Joseph Stevenson

OCCUPATION: Possibly a judge as he was the Honourable.

Children of Sarah Amelia<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Joseph Stevenson were as follows:

**745** i **Clarence Thornton**<sup>11</sup> **Stevenson**, born 1879 in Ontario; died 1948 in Ontario.

**746** ii **Edna A**<sup>11</sup> **Stevenson**<sup>224</sup>, born abt. 1881 in Ontario.

**747** iii **Dell Amanda**<sup>11</sup> **Stevenson**, born 1883 in Ontario; died 1968 in Ontario.

**336. Walter James**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 19 Oct 1853 in Ontario; died 17 Feb 1927 in Ontario. He married abt. 1882 in Ontario, **Emily A McLean**, born 1859 in Ontario; died 1892 in Ontario, daughter of John McLean and Ann Wilmot.

Children of Walter James<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Emily A McLean were as follows:

**748** i **Gladys M**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1884 in Ontario; died aft. 1904.

**749** ii **John C**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1887 in Ontario; died 1912 in Ontario.

**338. Grace Anne Maria**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 12 Oct 1858 in Pittsburgh, Frontenac, Ontario; died 17 Jan 1938 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario. She married on 20 Jun 1883 in Ontario, **Daniel McLean**<sup>225</sup>, born 7 Apr 1847 in Ontario; died 11 Aug 1917 in Pittsburgh, Frontenac, Ontario, son of John McLean and Ann Wilmot.

<sup>225</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Death Index, LDS film 1819278, Reg. 013485.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>224</sup>!DEATH: Died young.

## Notes for Grace Anne Maria Ruttan

NAME: Grace Anne (or Ann) Maria Adelia Ruttan

### Notes for Daniel McLean

OCCUPATION: Farmer, cheesemaker, Clerk of Pittsburgh Township, Ontario from 1900 to 1902.

Children of Grace Anne Maria<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Daniel McLean were as follows:

- **750** i **Francis Orton**<sup>11</sup> **McLean**, born 25 May 1884 in Lethbridge, Alberta; died 10 Oct 1956 in Lethbridge, Alberta. OCCUPATION: He was a farmer.
- **751** ii **Ella Amanda**<sup>11</sup> **McLean**, born 10 Feb 1886; died 1 Jan 1966 in Pittsburgh, Frontenac, Ontario.
- **752** iii **Sarah Mary**<sup>11</sup> **McLean**<sup>226</sup>, born 8 Jan 1888 of Ontario; died 12 Jul 1965 in Grand Forks, British Columbia.
- **753** iv **Alexander Charles**<sup>11</sup> **McLean**, born 31 Jan 1890; died 13 Mar 1943.
- **754** v **John Daniel**<sup>11</sup> **McLean**, born 26 Feb 1892; died 5 Jul 1973.
- **755** vi **Grace Ann**<sup>11</sup> **McLean**, born 7 Jun 1894; died 17 Jun 1965 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario.
- **756** vii **Emma Jane**<sup>11</sup> **McLean**, born 20 Aug 1896.
- **757** viii **Henry Walter Baillie<sup>11</sup> McLean**, born 6 Jun 1898; died 4 Jan 1941. NAME: He was known as Harry.
- 758 ix Ida Isabel<sup>11</sup> McLean, born 3 Nov 1900; died 4 Dec in Ontario.
- **759** x **Gertrude Amelia**<sup>11</sup> **McLean**, born 25 Jul 1903; died 23 May 1967 in Ontario.

**339. William Martin**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 25 Dec 1841 in Hay Bay, Ontario; died 28 Sep 1927 in Ontario. He married on 5 Jul 1863 in Northumberland, Ontario, **Amanda Maybee**, born 21 Mar 1847; died 1925 in Ontario.

#### Notes for William Martin Ruttan

**RESIDENCE**: Wooler area of Ontario

OCCUPATION: vetrinarian for most of his life. Also the village constable for a while.

NAME: Known as Mart.

Children of William Martin<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Amanda Maybee were as follows:

- **760** i **Carman S**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1865 in Ontario.
- **761** ii **John Gilbert**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1867; died abt. 1872.
- **762** iii **George Gordon**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1869 in Ontario; died abt. 1874 in Ontario.
- **763** iv **Jennie**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1871 in Ontario.
- **764** v **Preezae**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1873 in Ontario; died bef. 1879 in Ontario.
- **765** vi **Charles M**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1874 in Wooler, Northumberland, Ontario; died 1960 in Oswego, New York.
- **766** vii **James Arthur**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 21 Dec 1880 in Murray, Northumberland,

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>226</sup>!DEATH: British Columbia Death Index; Certificate 1965-09-009216.

Ontario; died 12 Mar 1976 in Wooler, Northumberland, Ontario. NAME: Known as Dick BIOGRAPHICAL NOTE: "Before his marriage to Clara, Dick worked for a time as a cowboy in Nebraska and he never forgot his range experience. after his marriage, Dick became his father's veterinary assistant and practised the profession until the time of his death." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.86-7). BIRTH: H. N. Ruttan (1986 p.86) also gives his birth as March 24, 1880.

**767** viii **Gertrude Cecilia**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 21 Mar 1883 in Brighton, Northumberland, Ontario.

**768** ix **Mary**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1885 in Ontario; died aft. 1905.

**340. Charles Gilbert**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 10 May 1846 in Hay Bay, Ontario; died 29 May 1932 in Ontario; buried abt. 3 Apr 1932 in Stockdale Cem., Ontario. He married on 27 Feb 1878 in Ontario, **Mary Elizabeth Jane Abbott**, born 7 Aug 1854 in Wooler, Northumberland, Ontario; died 7 Apr 1920 in Wooler, Northumberland, Ontario, daughter of John P Abbott and Amanda Scott.

#### **Notes for Charles Gilbert Ruttan**

BIOGRAPHY: "In the fall of 1868, Gil enrolled at Albert College in Belleville. Each summer he was active in administration relating to the camp meetings held on the southern part of the Ruttan farm. In the spring of 1870, he participated in the contruction of a church at "The Corners." and two years later, when Sunday school was started, he was the first librarian and secretary. After the marriage of Gil and Mary (Minn), "life was no bed of roses" and one morning in May 1879, Minn went home to mother. After more than six years, a reconciliation was effected and Gil drove to the Abbott home and took his wife back to their home. He was an astute businessman and active in local enterprises, was president of the Wooler Cheese Manufacturing Company for six years and a director for more. In 1899 he bought the Wooler House. In October 1901, he was sworn in as Justice of the Peace. After the death of his father-in-law, John P. Abbott, In october 1893, he took more and more responsibility for the Abbott farm and in October 1904, he moved there with his family and gradually turned the home farm over to their son Charles (Willie)." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.58).

NAME: known as Gil.

Children of Charles Gilbert<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Mary Elizabeth Jane Abbott were as follows:

- **Ann Maud**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 11 Dec 1889 in Wooler, Northumberland, Ontario; died 14 Oct 1952 in Wooler, Northumberland, Ontario; buried Oct 1952 in Friends Cem., Wooler, Hastings, Ontario. RESIDENCE: Lived in Wooler her entire life.
- 770 ii **Charles William**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 3 May 1891 in Wooler, Northumberland, Ontario; died 21 Nov 1944 of Smith Falls, Lanark, Ontario; buried abt. 25 Nov 1944 in Smiths Falls, Lanark, Ontario. NAME: He was known as Willie.

**341. Julia Ann**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 21 May 1849 in Ontario; died abt. 1920 in California. She married in 1869 in Brighton, Northumberland, Ontario, **Samuel J Arthur**, born abt. 1847 in Ontario; died abt. 1920 in California.

## Notes for Julia Ann Ruttan

RESIDENCE: On march 20 1869 they set out for California from Brighton, Ontario. It was years before they reached their destination and in the meantime they homesteaded near Council Bluffs, Iowa." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.58).

Children of Julia Ann<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Samuel J Arthur were as follows:

**771** i **Percy**<sup>11</sup> **Arthur**, born 1870/72 in Council Bluffs, Pottawattamie, Iowa; died aft. 1892.

**342. James**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born aft. 1840 in Hastings, Northumberland, Ontario; died aft. 1869 in Buffalo, Erie, New York; buried aft. 1869 in Buffalo, Erie, New York. He married abt. 1861, **Adeline** (---), born abt. 1841; died aft. 1869 in Buffalo, Erie, New York.

Children of James<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Adeline (---) were as follows:

- **772** i **David**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1863.
- **773** ii **Andrew**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1865.
- **774** iii **Mabel**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1867.
- **775** iv **Rennie**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1869.

**343. Andrew Preandal**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>227,228</sup>, born 12 Apr 1853 in Napanee, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; christened 18 Apr 1880 in Merriton, Ontario; died 3 Jan 1925 in Highland Park, Wayne, Michigan; buried abt. 8 Jan 1925 in Paris, Brant, Ontario. He married on 7 Aug 1872 in Welland, Ontario, **Ardelia Fordham**, born 6 Apr 1854 in Paris, Brant, Ontario; died 10 Jan 1933 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan, daughter of Charlotte (---).

Children of Andrew Preandal<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Ardelia Fordham were as follows:

- 776 i **Lina Louise**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 11 Dec 1873 in Merriton, Ontario; christened 4 Apr 1880 in Ontario; died 8 Mar 1949 of Windsor, Essex, Ontario; buried in Victory Mem. Cem, Windsor, Essex, Ontario.
- 777 ii **David Henry**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 29 Jan 1876 in Ontario; died 30 Aug 1930 in Windsor, Essex, Ontario; buried abt. 4 Sep 1930 in Paris, Brant, Ontario.
- **Florence Elena**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>229</sup>, born 7 Aug 1878 in Ontario; died 11 Aug 1900 in Paris, Brant, Ontario; buried abt. 15 Aug 1900 in Paris, Brant, Ontario.
- 779 iv **Lois Addie**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 6 Jan 1881 in Ontario; died aft. 1900 in Saint Petersburg, Pinellas, Florida; buried in Saint Petersburg, Pinellas, Florida.

<sup>229</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Death Index, LDS film 1819302, Reg. 005465.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>227</sup>!CHRISTENING: "Record of his baptism on April 18, 1880, is found in the Wesleyan Methodist Baptismal Register, vol. 4, page 141, in the same entry as the record of baptism of their three eldest children." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.58). NAME: Perhaps spelled Preandle

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>228</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1838914.

- James Gordon<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>230</sup>, born 5 Oct 1889 in Paris, Ontario; died 22 Jun 780 1978 in Saint Petersburg, Pinellas, Florida; buried in Venice-Nakomis, Nakomis, Escambia, Florida.
- Ardelia Mae<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 30 May 1893 in Ontario; died aft. 1916 in **781** vi Detroit, Wayne, Michigan.

**344.** David<sup>10</sup> Ruttan<sup>231</sup>, born abt. 1855 of Napanee, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died aft. 1911 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan.

Children of David<sup>10</sup> Ruttan were as follows:

- 782 **David**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1880 in Peterborough, Peterborough, Ontario; died aft. 1900 in Orlando, Orange, Florida.
- **783** ii **Roy**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1882 in Peterborough, Peterborough, Ontario; died 1968 in Portland, Multnomah, Oregon.

346. Andrew Austin<sup>10</sup> Ruttan, born 1848 in Adolphustown, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died aft. 1878 in Ontario. He married abt. 1868 in Ontario, Alice Gallagher<sup>232</sup>, born 1843/46 in Ontario; died 21 May 1928 in Ontario.

Children of Andrew Austin<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Alice Gallagher were as follows:

- **784** Charles<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 1869 in Ontario.
- Mary<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 1870 in Ontario. **785** ii
- Stewart Nelson<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 1872 in Ontario. **786** iii
- Elizabeth Verlie<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 1876 in Ontario; died aft. 1898 in Ontario. **787** iv
- Milly<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 1878 in Ontario. 788

**347. Enoch George**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>233</sup>, born 4 Jun 1850 in Adolphustown, Lennox&Addington, Ontario. He married (1) on 10 Jul 1872 in Napanee, Lennox&Addington, Ontario, Caroline Martha Richardson<sup>234</sup>, born 7 Nov 1853 in Napanee, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 25 Jun 1895 in Toronto, York, Ontario. He married (2) abt. 1900 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan, **Elizabeth Love**, born 1860 in Ontario; died 31 May 1947.

## Notes for Enoch George Ruttan

BIRTH: Perhaps in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.

OCCUPATION: Found in 1888-89, 1890, 1893, 1894, 1895, and 1896 Toronto Directories with his occupation varying from carpenter to an employee of Reid & Co. as a sawyer and

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>230</sup>!DEATH: U.S. Social Security Death Index; Reg. 266-09-8779; Lists birth and death dates and places. Birth given as Florida, perhaps in error.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>231</sup>!CHILDREN: There were two daughters whose names are not known. They were married, as were both sons.
232 | CEMETERY: St. Albans Anglican Church Cemetery, Adolphustown, #33

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>233</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1838914.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>234</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Death Index, LDS film 1819302, Reg. 021961.

#### as a carpenter.

Children of Enoch George<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Caroline Martha Richardson were as follows:

- Lillie Mae<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 19 Jul 1873 in Napanee, Ontario; died 13 Dec 1927 in Toledo, Ohio; buried in Woodmere Cem., Detroit, Wayne,
- **John Nelson**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 5 Aug 1875 in Belleville, Hastings, Ontario; **790** ii died 1931 of Belleville, Hastings; buried 1931 in Forest Lawn Cem., of Belleville, Hastings, Ontario.
- **Ida Melissa**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>235</sup>, born 26 Jan 1878 in Belleville, Hastings, Ontario; **791** iii died 3 Dec 1878 in Belleville, Hastings, Ontario; buried abt. 8 Dec 1878 of Belleville, Hastings, Ontario.
- Edmond Farrington<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>236</sup>, born 23 Dec 1883 in Napanee, **792** iv Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 17 Feb 1885 in Napanee, Hastings,
- **Lena Maud**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>237</sup>, born 7 Jan 1886 in Trenton, Hastings, Ontario; **793**  $\mathbf{v}$ died 12 Mar 1887 in Trenton, Hastings, Ontario.
- Olive Cleo<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 28 Aug 1890 in Muskoka, Ontario; died 16 Dec 794 vi 1919 in Detroit, Wayne, Michigan; buried abt. 21 Dec 1919 in Woodmere Cem., Detroit, Wayne, Michigan.
- Edward Roy<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 1 Feb 1894 in Toronto, York, Ontario; died 26 795 vii Aug in Michigan.

Children of Enoch George<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Elizabeth Love were as follows:

Andrew Austin<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>238</sup>, born 11 Oct 1905 in Detroit, Wayne, **796** Michigan; died 10 Jan 1988 in South Lyon, Oakland, Michigan.

**352. William Sherer**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1839/40 in Adolphustown, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 1912. He married abt. 1861 in Ontario, Sarah Melissa Cadman<sup>239</sup>, born 1843 in Camden East, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 18 Mar 1931 in Dewdney, British Columbia.

#### Notes for Sarah Melissa Cadman

NAME: Her middle name is spelled "Molissa" in the British Columbia Death Index.

Children of William Sherer<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Sarah Melissa Cadman were as follows:

**Edmund Hall**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 19 May 1862 in Kaladar, **797** Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 18 May 1931 in Hardisty, Alberta.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>235</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Marriage Index; LDS film 1819302. <sup>236</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Death Index; LDS film 1819302; Reg. # 008575.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>237</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Death Index, LDS film 1819302, Reg. 006484.

<sup>238</sup> DEATH: U.S. Social Security Death Index; Reg. 376-20-7287; gives birth and death dates and places.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>239</sup>!DEATH: British Columbia Death Index; Certificate 1931-09-459857.

- OCCUPATION: "He was appointed local manager of the Bell Telephone Company of Canada Limited at Tupperville, Ontario, on October 17, 1905, working there for some time before going there to Alberta." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.91).
- Emma Myrtle<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 1864 in Kaladar, Lennox&Addington, **798** ii Ontario. CHILDREN: "They are said to have had four children but no further information has been received about this family." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.91).
- **Annie Marilla**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>240</sup>, born 3 Apr 1866 in Kaladar, **799** iii Lennox&Addington, Ontario; christened in Kaladar, Lennox&Addington, Ontario. CHILDREN: "It is said that they had several children but nothing more is known of this family." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.91).
- William Stuart<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>241,242</sup>, born 26 Mar 1868 in Kaladar, 800 iv Lennox&Addington, Ontario; christened in Kaladar, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 1952 of Vacaville, Solano, California; buried of Vacaville, Solano, California. OCCUPATION: Construction engineer RESIDENCE: "The family moved to the United States in 1919". (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.91). They were living in Victoria at the time of their marriage in 1890 according to his marriage certificate.
- **Thomas Anderson**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>243,244,245</sup>, born 18 Aug 1870/71 in Kaladar, 801 Lennox&Addington, Ontario; christened in Kaladar, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 16 Jan 1943 in Essondale, British Columbia; buried 20 Jan 1943 in Hatzic Cemetery, Hatzic, British Columbia. RESIDENCE: Listed as Hatzic (in the municipality of Mission, B.C.). OCCUPATION: Listed as a fruit farmer in death registration, having retired in November 1942.
- **Charles Hamilton Scott**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>246</sup>, born 18 Feb 1874 in Northbrook, 802 vi Lennox&Addington, Ontario; christened in Kaladar, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 15 Nov 1960 in Northbrook, Lennox&Addington, Ontario.
- Norman Eugene<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>247</sup>, born 10 May 1879 of Northbrook, **803** vii Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 24 Nov 1941 in Mission, British Columbia.

353. Ebenezer H<sup>10</sup> Ruttan<sup>248</sup>, born 1846 in Ontario; died 7 Sep 1908 in Fartown, Saskatchewan. He married on 2 Jul 1872 in Lennox&Addington, Ontario, Agness Ann (---),

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>240</sup>!SOURCE: Christening record found in the Wesleyan Methodist Baptismal Register, vol. 4, page 118.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>241</sup>!SOURCE: Christening: Wesleyan Methodist Baptismal Register, vol. 4, page 118.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>242</sup>!MARRIAGE: British Columbia Marriage Certificate; Reg. 90-09-093855.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>243</sup>!CHRISTENING: Wesleyan Methodist Baptismal Register, vol. 4 page 118.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>244</sup>!MARRIAGE: British Columbia Marriage Index; Reg. 1903-09-118040.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>245</sup>!DEATH: British Columbia Death Index; Certificate 1943-09-619059. Death Certificate lists his birth as August 18, 1871. <sup>246</sup>!SOURCE: Christening: Wesleyan Methodist Baptismal Register, vol. 4 page 118.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>247</sup>!DEATH: British Columbia Death Index; Certificate 1941-09-596882.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>248</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1838914.

born abt. 1850: died aft. 30 Oct 1874 in Ontario.

## Notes for Ebenezer H Ruttan

RESIDENCE: "He received a free grant of 127 acres patent October 24, 1877, being the south half of lot 26, Concession 7, Township of Kaladar, Lennox and Addington County." (H. N. Ruttan, 1986 p.60).

Children of Ebenezer H<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Agness Ann (---) were as follows:

- James Alonzo<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>249</sup>, born 16 Jun 1873 in Kaladar, 804 Lennox&Addington, Ontario; christened in Kaladar, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died May 1964 in Lloydminster, Saskatchewan.
- Mary Ann<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>250</sup>, born 30 Oct 1874 in Ontario; christened in Kaladar, 805 ii Lennox&Addington, Ontario.

**354. Elisha Cecil**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1852 in Ontario; died 1919 in Hyndford, Ontario. He married on 15 Nov 1870 in Ontario, Emily Ann Cadman, born 22 Jul 1849 in Camden East, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 1922 in Hyndford, Ontario.

#### Notes for Elisha Cecil Ruttan

RESIDENCE: Resided in the Kaladar area.

Children of Elisha Cecil<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Emily Ann Cadman were as follows:

- 806 Ambrose Russell<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 17 Feb 1872 in Flinton, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 25 Oct 1955 in North Bay, Nipissing, Ontario.
- Matthew Cecil<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>251</sup>, born 20 Sep 1874 in Kaladar, 807 ii Lennox&Addington, Ontario; christened in Kaladar, Lennox&Addington, Ontario: died 22 Jun 1951.
- Oscar Beverly<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>252,253</sup>, born 9 Oct 1876 in Kaladar, 808 iii Lennox&Addington, Ontario; christened in Kaladar, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 22 Jul 1954 of Mayo, Hastings, Ontario; buried in Hermon United, Mayo, Hastings, Ontario.
- Elisha<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 1878 in Kaladar, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 809 iv abt. 1955 in Lloydminster, Saskatchewan.
- Addie Sarah Armintha<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born Feb 1881 in Flinton, 810 Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died abt. 1955 in North Bay, Nipissing, Ontario.
- Charles Wellington<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 25 Jul 1883 in Kaladar, 811 vi Lennox&Addington, Ontario; died 22 Aug 1963 in New Liskeard, Timiskaming, Ontario.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>249</sup>!SOURCE: Christening: Wesleyan Methodist Baptismal Register, vol. 4 page 118 & 119.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>250</sup>!SOURCE: Christening: Wesleyan Methodist Baptismal Register, vol. 4, pages 118 & 119.

<sup>251</sup>!SOURCE: Births recorded in the wesleyan Methodist Baptismal Register, vol. 4, pages 119 & 120.

 $<sup>^{252}</sup>$ !BIRTH: Wesleyan Methodist Baptismal Register, vol. 4, pages 119 & 120.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>253</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1839098.

| 812        | vii  | Edgar <sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 10 Apr 1885 in Flinton Corners, Renfrew, Ontario;               |
|------------|------|--|
|            |      | died 26 Nov 1967 in Toronto, Metro, Ontario.   |
| <b>813</b> | viii | Ethel May <sup>11</sup> Ruttan <sup>254</sup> , born 1887 in Flinton, Lennox&Addington, Ontario; |
|            |      | died 1958.   |
| 814        | ix   | Hazel Blanch <sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 14 Jun 1889 in Flinton, Lennox&Addington,                |
|            |      | Ontario.   |

**815** x **Nettie Viola**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 22 Mar 1890/91 in Northbrook, Ontario; died 5 Jan 1968 in Malone, Ontario.

**359. Samuel Shorts**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>255</sup>, born 1839 in Michigan; died 22 Nov 1913 in Elma, Perth, Ontario; buried in Elma Centre Cem., Elma, Perth, Ontario. He married on 7 Mar 1866 in Elma, Perth, Ontario, **Orphy Rozell**, born 1 Jun 1844 in Ontario; died 23 Apr 1908 in Elma, Perth, Ontario, daughter of Joseph Rozell and Margaret (---).

# Notes for Orphy Rozell

RESIDENCE: Her late residence was on lot 9, Concession 10, Elma.

Children of Samuel Shorts<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Orphy Rozell were as follows:

- **816** i **Almira**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1863 in Elma, Perth, Ontario.
- **817** ii **George Sidmer**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1865 in Elma, Perth, Ontario; died 1928 of Elma, Perth, Ontario; buried in Elma Centre Cem., Elma, Perth, Ontario.
- **818** iii **Matilda**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1869 in Elma, Perth, Ontario.
- **819** iv **Mary Jane**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1872 in Elma, Perth, Ontario.
- **820** v **Jennie**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born of Ontario; died of Michigan.

**360. Sarah M^{10} Ruttan**, born 1845 in Gorrie, Huron, Ontario; died 1931 in Ontario. She married abt. 1860 in Ontario, **James Henry Bush** $^{256}$ , born 1839; died 20 Jun 1888 in Murray, Northumberland, Ontario.

#### Notes for Sarah M Ruttan

RESIDENCE: They resided on the west half of Lot 7, concession 7, Murray Township, Ontario.

BIRTH: Born in Gorrie in Howick Tp., Huron, Ontario.

Children of Sarah M<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and James Henry Bush were as follows:

**Sarah M**<sup>11</sup> **Bush**, born 1861 in Ontario; died 1945 in Peterborough, Peterborough, Ontario; buried 1945 in Frankford Cem., Frankford, Hastings, Ontario. RESIDENCE: Frankford and later Peterborough

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>255</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Death Index; LDS film 1819302; Reg. 026319.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>256</sup>!DEATH: Ontario Death Index, LDS film 1765849, Reg. 012505.

**361. Elijah Bennett**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 25 Dec 1849 in Morris, Huron, Ontario; died Sep 1940 in Ontario. He married in 1868 in Ontario, **Euretta Dulmage**<sup>257</sup>, born Apr 1851 in Prince Edward, Ontario; died 8 Nov 1916 in Turnberry, Huron, Ontario, daughter of Johnathan A Dulmage and Christiana Wright.

# Notes for Euretta Dulmage

NOTE: According to Donna MArgaret (Ruttan) Findlay, most of the information of the Dulmage family is apparently taken from William F. E. Morley's book "Pioneer Life on the Bay of Quinte".

Children of Elijah Bennett<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Euretta Dulmage were as follows:

- **822** i **George Henry**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 6 Apr 1881 in Wingham, Huron, Ontario.
- **823** ii **Leonard Ross**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>258</sup>, born 6 Sep 1884 in Bluevale, Huron, Ontario; died 10 Dec 1973 in Gorrie, Huron, Ontario.
- **824** iii **Nellie Grant**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>259</sup>, born abt. 1886 of Huron, Ontario; died 1974 in Ontario.
- **825** iv **Anson**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1887 of Huron, Ontario; died 17 Jul 1965.
- **826** v **Charles W**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>260</sup>, born abt. 1889 in Edmonton, Alberta; died 1972.
- **827** vi **Lucy Euretta**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 2 Aug 1891 of Alberta.

**365.** James<sup>10</sup> Ruttan<sup>261,262</sup>, born 15 Mar 1841 in Ontario; died 13 Feb 1910 in Custer, Mason, Michigan; buried abt. 17 Feb 1910 in Downington, Michigan. He married (1) on 18 Mar 1860 in Kingston, Frontenac, Ontario, **Phily Ann Cadman**, born abt. 1842 in Ontario; died bef. 28 Aug 1872. He married (2) on 28 Aug 1872 in Lexington, Sanilac, Michigan, **Martha Jane Sample**, born 1846/48 in New York; died 22 Jun 1880 in Bridgehampton, Sanilac, Michigan, daughter of John Sample and Mary (---). He married (3) abt. 1883 in Michigan, **Margaret Ann (---)**, born abt. 1850; died 1923.

Children of James<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Phily Ann Cadman were as follows:

**828** i **Joseph Milburn**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born bef. 1862 in Ontario.

Children of James<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Martha Jane Sample were as follows:

**829** i **Harvy**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1850 of Bridgehampton, Sanilac, Michigan.

<sup>258!</sup>MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1839100.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>259</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1839098.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>260</sup>!MARRIAGE: Ontario Marriage Index, LDS film 1839098.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>261</sup>!CHILDREN: 1 child by first marriage, 2 by third.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>262</sup>!NOTE: "James Ruttan resided in Bridgehampton Township from 1872 - 1883. He then moved to Custer Township. By 1883 he was married to Margaret Ann ( - 1923)." (Cited in Vernon W. Ruttan's book 'Some Ruttan Family History' dates May 31, 1991, p. 136).

Children of James<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Margaret Ann (---) were as follows:

**830** i **Harvey D**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>263</sup>, born abt. 1884 in Michigan; died aft. 1 Mar 1920.

**366. David**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1845 in Ontario; died aft. 1878 in Marlette, Sanilac, Michigan. He married abt. 1868 in Oregon, **Irene** (---), born abt. 1848; died aft. 1878 in Marlette, Sanilac, Michigan.

### Notes for David Ruttan

MARRIAGE: Married in Oregon according to his father's obituary

RESIDENCE: resided in Marlette, Sanilac, Michigan

Children of David<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Irene (---) were as follows:

- **831** i **Agnes**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1867 in Michigan.
- **832** ii **Sophronia**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 21 Aug 1871 in Attica, Lapeer, Michigan; died aft. 1891. NAME: Known as Aunt Phrow.
- **833** iii **Emma R**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1874 in Kansas; died aft. 1894.
- **834** iv **Granville Adolphus**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1877 in Kansas; died 1935 in Joplin, Newton, Missouri.
- **835** v **James A**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 1878 in Michigan.

**368. Amos Giles**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>264</sup>, born 1850 in Ontario; died 5 Jun 1874 in Bridgehampton, Sanilac, Michigan.

Children of Amos Giles<sup>10</sup> Ruttan were as follows:

**836** i **Rosana**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born abt. 1874.

**371. Joseph**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 17 May 1864 in Lindsay, Victoria, Ontario; died 10 Sep 1921 in Elgin, Union, Oregon; buried abt. 15 Sep 1921 in Elgin, Union, Oregon. He married on 3 Mar 1891 in Great Bend, Susquehana, Pennsylvania, **Hattie Vandervoort**, born 3 Dec 1860 in Great Bend, Susquehanna, Pennsylvania; died 28 Jul 1945 in Elgin, Union, Oregon, daughter of Andrew L Vandervoort and Angela Van Buren.

# Notes for Hattie Vandervoort

DEATH: Near Elgin, Union, Oregon NAME: Given as Vandervort also.

Children of Joseph<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Hattie Vandervoort were as follows:

**Ruth Angeline**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 25 Sep 1892 in Clearwater, Kalkaska, Michigan; died 1946.

 $<sup>^{263}</sup>$ !WILL: His will dated March 1, 1920, proved May 19, leaves all to the Church of Latter Day Saints.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>264</sup>!MARRIAGE: SPouse was alive at the time of his death.

Alger W<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 4 Oct 1894 in Clearwater, Kalkaska, Michigan.
 Oliver Giles<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>265</sup>, born 4 Oct 1894 in Clearwater, Kalkaska, Michigan; died 14 May 1970 in Lagrande, Union, Oregon.
 Garrett Joseph Pingre<sup>11</sup> Ruttan, born 24 Jun 1901 in Rapid City, Kalkaska, Michigan; died 10 Mar 1945 in Elgin, Union, Oregon.

**372. Christopher**<sup>10</sup> **Ruttan**, born 17 Jan 1867 in Teeswater, Bruce, Ontario; died 1 Dec 1956 in Kalkaska, Michigan; buried abt. 5 Dec 1956 in Alden, Antrim, Michigan. He married on 21 Sep 1892 in Clearwater, Kalkaska, Michigan, **Mary Jane Dundas**, born 11 Jun 1874 in Clearwater, Kalkaska, Michigan; died 3 Aug 1960 in Kalkaska, Michigan, daughter of Seth Dundas and Jane (---).

## Notes for Christopher Ruttan

DEATH: Funeral: At the Berg-Schwartz Funeral Home in Alden, Michigan. The funeral sermon was delivered by Reverend Charles Dunbar.

BIOGRAPHICAL NOTE: "The gentleman whose career is briefly outlined in the following paragraphs is one of the leading farmers of Clearwater township, Kalkaska county, Michigan. He was born in Canada on the 17th of January, 1867, and is the son of Joseph and Elizabeth (Walker) Ruttan, the father a native of Canada and the mother of Ireland, the latter's death occuring in Sanilac county, Michigan. The father came to Kalkaska county in April, 1885, and settled in Clearwater township, where he has since made his home. Six children were born to that union, the subject of this sketch being the third born. The latter was but an infant when his parents removed to Sanilac county, Michigan, and he remained there until he was fifteen years old, in the meantime receiving advantage of attendance at common schools. In 1885 he came to Kalkaska county and has been a resident of Clearwater township since that time. He has always followed agricultural pursuits and is now the owner of a fine farm of one hundred and sixty acres, of which about eighty acres are in cultivation. Mr. ruttan has been a close reader and thinker and gives careful and thoughtful attention to agriculture, as he doed to every enterprise to which he has ever applied himself, the result being satisfactory return for his labor. His farm buildings are all good, and his work is reduced to a minimum through the agency of improved and modern methods of agriculture. His farming operations are diversified in their character, propert attention being given to the particular crops for which certain soils and other conditions are adapted. In Clearwater township, this county, on September 21, 1892, Mr. Ruttan was united in marriage to Miss Minnie J. Dundas, the daughter of Seth and Jane Dundas, a sketch of whom appears elsewhere in this volume. Mrs. Ruttan was born in this township on June 11, 1874. To this union have been born the following children: Elizabeth Jane, Edith B., Ward W., Jessie M., George C., and Emerson J. In the true sense of the term Mr. Ruttan is a typical western man and a splendid example of the sturdy class which he so well represents. He stands for progress and modern ideas,

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>265</sup>!DEATH: U.S. Social Security Death Index; Reg. 544-20-8526; Lists Birth and death dates and palces. Birth place listed as Oregon, in error perhaps.

keeps in close touch with the times, and his hospitality is as proverbial as his good nature, all who come within the range of his influence bearing willing testimony to his standing as a citizen. ("Biographical History of Northern Michigan" B.F. Bower and Co. 1905 p.518). Notes for Mary Jane Dundas

NAME: Known as minnie.

Children of Christopher<sup>10</sup> Ruttan and Mary Jane Dundas were as follows:

- **841** i **Elizabeth Jane**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**<sup>266</sup>, born 31 May 1893 in Alden, Antrim, Michigan; died 21 Dec 1980/81 in East Lansing, Ingham, Michigan.
- **842** ii **Edith Blanche**<sup>11</sup> **Ruttan**, born 17 Nov 1894 of Alden, Antrim, Michigan; died 30 Mar 1959 in Saginaw, Saginaw, Michigan.
- Ward Wesley<sup>11</sup> Ruttan<sup>267</sup>, born 29 Nov 1896 in Clearwater, Kalkaska, 843 iii Michigan; died 5 Dec 1981 in Traverse City, Grand Traverse, Michigan; buried 9 Dec 1981 in Clearwater Cem., Kalkaska, Kalkaska, Michigan. OBITUARY: "Ward W. Ruttan, 85, a farmer, died Saturday evening at Munson Medical Center following a lengthy illness. A lifelong resident of Kalkaska County, he attended Kalkaska County schools and served in the US Army in 1918. He was a Kalkaska County farmer and other than his family his main interest was his farm and his fine herd of dairy cattle. He served as Rapid River Township Clerk for 16 years and as Kalkaska County road Commissioner from 1949 to 1962. He belonged to the Assemblies of God Church in Kalkaska. Born in Kalkaska County on Nov. 29, 1896, he was the son of Christopher and Minnie (Dundas) Ruttan. On June 15, 1923, in Traverse City, he was united in marriage to Marjorie Ann Chaney, who servives. Also surviving are two sons, Vernon of St. Paul, Minn. and Melvin of Jacksonville, Fla.; two daughters, Mrs. Beverly Gustke of Utica and Mrs. Roberta Turner of Copperas Cove, Texas; two sisters, Mrs. Jessie Timmins of Lakewood Fla. and Miss Dorothea Ruttan of Rapid City; 14 grandchildren, two great-grandchildren and many nieces and nephews. Three brothers and two sisters preceded him in death. Funeral services will be held Wednesday, 2 p.m. at the Wolfe Funeral Home in Kalkaska with Rev. Steven Puffpaff officiating. Burial will be in Clearwater Township Cemetery, Rapid City. Memorial contributions to the American Cancer Society." ("The Record-Eagle, Traverse City, Mich. 49684, Monday, December 7, 1981 p.9) AUTOBIOGRAPHY: "I was born in Clear Water Township, Kalkaska County on November 29, 1896, the son of Christopher Ruttan and Minnie Dundas Ruttan. My grandfather and his children came to Kalkaska County Michigan in the eighties. They first migrated from Canada to

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>266</sup>!BIRTHPLACE: Given as Clearwater Township, Kalkaska County, Michigan by Vernon W. Ruttan (1991 p. 140)

p.140)  $^{267}$ !DEATH: U.S. Social Security Death Index; Reg. 384-34-7418; Lists birth and death dates and palces. Death place listed as Kalkaska.

Sanilac County when my father was two years old. In the early 1880s my grandfather homestead in south Dakota. He came back to Michigan and settled in Kalkaska County in the late eighties. Here they bought a farm in Section 12 of Clear Water Township. When grandfather gave up the farm father bought it and lived there the rest of his life. He was seventeen years old when he came here and died at the age of 89. He married Minnie Dundas in 1892. They raised 8 children. I, was the third child, born in 1896. I went to school until I was seventeen and then guit to help with the work on the farm. In 1911 I bought a farm near my parents farm in Rapid River Township. In 1921 I moved into it and started cleaning it up and farming it. Farm prices were not very good in those years so you did not get ahead very fast. In 1923 I was united in marriage to Marjorie Ann Chaney who taught at the Lannin school. We lived on the farm. We worked hard raising potatoes as a cash crop. We also had cows, chickens, pigs and horses. In 1928, things looked bad on the farm and wages were good around Detroit. We sold all our personal farm stock and implements and left for Detroit. I got a job on the Detroit Edison "pole gang" for a year and then hard time struck. Then all of us, except one child, had a siege of sickness. They were laying off men and shortening the work week. I was next in line to be laid off so in May of 1930 I quit. We came back to the farm and we were glad to get back. We had to go in debt for the stock and tools to get going again. The barn on the place would not hold enough hay. Feeding hay from the hay stack was not good for the cattle and horses. We lost several head from the poisonous dust that was in the stacked hay in the spring.\* In 1934 we decided to build a new barn which set us back over \$500. But by 1940 we began to hit better times. We got on our feet again and kept on farming. There were some shady dealings in our township government in 1930 and 1931. I ran for township clerk and Russell Wood ran for treasurer. We both won. I held the clerk's office until 1947. It did not pay much but every bit of money you could get looked big in the 1930s. After the war the boys were gone and I had to be home at chore time. I could not attend meetings after supper as we had quit raising potatoes and changed over to keeping more cows and selling milk. When the cream check started bouncing we shifted to selling whole milk to the Mancelonia Cheese Company. The price was not quite as good but the check was good. In 1949 I was appointed to fill a vacancy on the county road commission. I was elected to a six year term in 1955.\*\* In 1962 I retired from the road commissioners job. It was quite interesting at times and very disgusting at other times. We put the farm in the soil bank in 1960. In 1969 we sold our farm (see Auction Sale Bill). We bought a new home in the village of Kalkaska. We sold the farm (the Roberts', Coon, and Ransom Places) for \$22,000. We sold the farm to Donald Douglas. He had trouble making his payments until he sold the Roberts' place for \$27,000 and the Coon place for \$15,000 in 1974." NOTES: \*The spring the new barn